Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-610.462
Reliability and Operator Staffing

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice: The Department issued a final order on March 11, 2022, granting Town of Lake Placid’s Petition for a Variance which contained a scrivener’s error (incorrect OGC Case Number). An amended final order was issued April 4, 2022, which included the correct case number. The Petition was received on January 18, 2022. Notice of receipt of this Petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on February 2, 2022. The petition requested a variance from subsection 62-610.462(3), F.A.C., to further reduce the staffing requirement at its north wastewater treatment plant to 6 hours/day, 5 days/week. No public comment was received. The Order, file number 22-0159, granted the Petition to subsection 62-610.462(3), F.A.C., based on a showing that Petitioner demonstrated that a strict application of the rule would result in substantial hardship to Petitioner or would affect Petitioner differently than other similarly situated applicants and because Petitioner demonstrated that the purpose of the underlying statute will be or has been achieved by other means.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting:Robert Reid, Department of Environmental Protection, 2295 Victoria Ave. Suite 364, Fort Myers, Florida 33901, telephone: (239)344-5656, Robert.B.Reid@FloridaDEP.gov during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
